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January 10, 2018

Rachel Dahlen Nomination
40 Under 40 Honorees
Business Record

Dear Nominations Committee,

It is a privilege to write in support of the nomination of Rachel Dahlen for the 40 Under 40 honor awarded by the Business Record.

We have known Rachel for several years, having first met through mutual friends in Decorah.  When Rachel completed her Hospital Administration postgraduate work at the University of Michigan, she was accepted into the UnityPoint Administrative Fellow program in Des Moines.  While awaiting a downtown condominium to become available, she stayed in our home for a week.  It was a pleasure to get to visit nightly about her experiences in administration at UnityPoint where we had both spent most of our careers practicing medicine.

We became close friends.  We have followed her career path at UnityPoint where she was hired after completion of her Fellowship to lead several critical initiatives designed to address physician engagement, coaching, performance evaluation, and burnout.  Because of our connections to UnityPoint, we have heard such incredibly high praise for her exceptional professional accomplishments AND her integrity.  She is clearly on a path to become a leader in hospital administration and will be successful in whatever opportunities come her way.

Despite the demands of her work, Rachel has found time to participate in Junior League of Des Moines (Leadership Development and Placement Chair), serving on committees for Women Helping Women.  She was the Gail Warden Leadership Fellow at the University of Michigan during her postgraduate work and is a member of the American College of Health Care Executives.

Rachel Dahlen is a star in hospital administration whose future is bright!

Most sincerely,




Robert D. Shaw, M.D.					Rebecca D. Shaw, M.D.


